City of Greeley, Colorado CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION REPORT

August 10, 2021

1. Call to Order

Mayor Pro Tem Dale Hall called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in the City Council Chambers at 1001 11th Ave, Greeley, Colorado.

2. Pledge of Allegiance

Mayor Pro Tem Dale Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

Roll Call

Anissa Hollingshead, City Clerk, called the roll.

PRESENT

Mayor Pro Tem Dale Hall
Council Member Tommy Butler
Council Member Brett Payton
Council Member Michael Fitzsimmons
Council Member Ed Clark
Council Member Kristin Zasada

EXCUSED

Mayor John Gates

4. Reports from Mayor and Council Members

Mayor Pro Tem Hall noted he was able to attend the Chimney Hollow Reservoir groundbreaking the previous Friday and was very happy to see the results of a four year collaboration coming to fruition.

5. Planning Commission Interviews

Mayor Pro Tem Hall provided information about the how the interviews would proceed. He introduced the candidates for the two positions on the Planning Commission, and indicated each question would be asked with an opportunity for each candidate to answer.

The interviews then began, with candidates including:

- Jeff Carlson
- Deanne Fredrickson
- Eddie Mirick
- Larry Modlin
- James Kohles
- Christian Schulte

Mayor Pro Tem Hall thanked all the candidates for their willingness to serve, and indicated Council would make the appointments to these positions at their August 17th Council meeting.

6. Greeley on the Go- City Transportation Master Plan

Public Works Director Paul Trombino introduced this item and turned the presentation over to Allison Baxter, Transportation Planner. Planner Baxter presented as set forth in the presentation in the agenda packet.

As part of the presentation, a draft vision statement was provided for Council feedback. Discussion on the statement focused on the value of the word 'easy' in the statement, and examples of developing areas where that is not ideal.

There was consensus to accept the statement as presented.

The second item presented to the Council for feedback was the list of eight goal areas identified in the plan. Support for the inclusion of safety in particular was voiced. There was discussion around what is intended in each of the goal areas. There was consensus to accept the goals as presented.

At the conclusion of the item, Mayor Pro Tem Hall requested information on the status of the Hwy 34 interchanges. Director Trombino responded, indicating ongoing communication with the Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT) and the wait for additional information on timing and next steps.

7. Scheduling of Meetings, Other Events

No other meetings or events were scheduled.

8. Adjournment

There being no further business before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:42 p.m.

	Dale Hall, Mayor Pro Tem
Anissa N. Hollingshead, City Clerk	